





Dear children, dear parents,

We would like to welcome you all to the new school term!

We are pleased to present you with a colorful range of activities again this term. As was the case last year, all of the AGs (from the after-school care center, from Viktoria Mitte and from the booster club) are offered together via a website and can only be booked online via this site. The school social work is also on board again this year, and its offers are open to all children.

The same applies to the AGs offered by the Förderverein, i.e. children who do not have an after-school contract can participate. Therefore, a small additional payment by the parents will be necessary in some cases for these workshops in order to cushion the higher costs for freely financed offers. For all children with a Berlin Pass, the Förderverein will pay the additional fee. Participation in the after-school clubs is only possible for children with an after-school contract. There are no additional costs.

We will accept registrations from Saturday, 30.09.2023 in the morning until Tuesday, 03.10.2023 via the following website: https://foerderverein-gs-koppenplatz.de/ag-buchung/. You can register your children for a maximum of one after-school club or one of Viktoria Mitte's clubs. There are no restrictions for the AGs of the Förderverein.

(e.g.: Hort-AG or Viktoria Mitte AND Förderverein, but not Hort-AG AND Viktoria Mitte) Please note: The AGs for grade 1 will only start in the 2nd school semester 2023/2024.

The AGs for grade 2 can only be booked at the respective school locations of your children. From grade 3 onwards, an independent change of location is possible with a route authorisation, which must be handed in to the AG leader and the respective reference teacher at the first participation. For organizational reasons, it is unfortunately not possible for the teachers to accompany individual children or groups to other locations.

For further information on the contents, course times and locations of the respective workshops, please see the attached description or the school's website. Registrations are binding! The AGs will start on Monday, 09 October 2023.

After three non-participations, we reserve the right to exclude children from the AGs in order to be able to give the place to other children.

Changes and errors cannot be excluded.

Kind regards,

Jens Voß for tjfbg gGmbH, Isabelle Erben, Simone Skiba, Jens Binder and Christian Clasen for the Förderverein, Elias Bouziane for Viktoria Mitte and the school social work